Payne, Nancy

From:

Johnson-Martin, Janice

Sent:

Tuesday, September 13, 2016 8:25 AM

To:

Maierle, Michael

Cc:

Payne, Nancy; Friedel, Thomas; McMenamin, Tara

Subject:

Legistar File 0805-16

Good Morning Mr. Maierle,

I will not be able to attend the Transit and Parking Meeting which is scheduled for September 21, 2016 as I will be on vacation. I wanted to give you a little information regarding the above item and its reasons so that you can properly inform committee members if there are questions.

We will begin the In-Office Absentee Voting on Oct. 10 - Nov. 4, 2016 here at City Hall. In the 2012 and 2014 Elections in the last two weeks, we were averaging 500-1000 voters a day.

The City Administrator will be sending an e-mail out later requesting all employees who park on the top two levels (including reserved) spaces park across the street at the old Dialysis Building while freeing up the parking lot behind City Hall for the voters. It was also mentioned that the Mayor would like to have the meters located on both sides of City Hall, as free parking for voters during that time period. City Administrator Friedel felt the proper way would be to bring the item before the Transit and Parking Commission. If you have any questions, I will be in the office until Thursday this week. Thanks for your help in this matter.

Janice M. Johnson-Martin, CMC